
COMMUNITY COUNCIL MINUTES 

2020-2021 
Meeting Date: December 7, 2020 

 

Attendees:  Brian Bolinder, Joani Stevens, Curtis Stromberg, Georgia Rasmussen, Amy MacKay, Brynn 

Clinger, Grace Tea, Kate Woods, Tiffany Wallis, Shelly Damron, Jennifer Carr, Holly Reynolds, Anne 

Jeppesen, Kristin Spere, Alice Roberts, David Plant, Tiffany Rees 

 

Approval of Minutes from November 2, 2020—Motion to approve by Anne Jeppesen.  Amy MacKay 

seconded motion and passed unanimously. 

 

Welcome: Brian Bolinder 

District Personalized Competency Based-Learning Presentation (Christi Blankman) 

• The purpose of the discussion was to engage councils in the development of the Davis Learner 

Profiles.  The profiles will provide target outcomes for work in curriculum, social-emotional 

learning, professional development, and personalized competency-based learning  

• Our discussion was a profile of 9th graders and the profile topic: Critical Thinkers 

Counseling Report-(Mr. Plant) 

• Council question regarding number of “F” grades in 1st term 

In 2020 there were 151 “F”s in 1st term.  In 2019 there were 138 “F”s in 1st term  

There are eight 9th grade students that are credit deficient  

•  We offer students credit recovery through online, base camp, work with teacher, administration 

and counselors.   

• Jumpstart program will begin December 11, 2020.   This program allows students to work with 

core teachers each Friday, from 8:30-11:30 a.m.   Notification will be sent through email to parent 

and note to student inviting them to attend. Jumpstart program will continue to the end of the 

school year. 

• Counselor’s / SBO’s are coordinating with Sub for Santa.  We currently have six CJH families we 

are assisting.   

• College Night will not be held this year.  Counselors will send out an email informing parents of 

electronic resources in regards to Colleges and Universities.  Counselors have been talking with 

students in their Social Studies class.  

• 2nd Semester class schedule changes will be same as 1st semester.  Online scheduler will be 

open after Christmas break.  Class changes will be done via phone or email.  Appointments will 

be the first 3 Fridays after winter break. 

Teacher Report-(Shelly Damron) 

• School is going well and all are working together 

• Very appreciative of Community Council Members 

• Dress code issues 

Student Report-(Kate Woods) 

• Teacher Appreciation was a great success.  SBO’s provided soda and notes to faculty members 

• Sub for Santa is continuing this week.  Goal is to raise $9000.00. 

Trust Land Updates-(Mr. Stromberg) 

• Trust Land Carry Over 

1. 25 extra computers handed out first of year-$10,000.00 

2. Productivity for Davis Connect Class-$7,000.00 

3. Productivity for 2nd Semester Study Skills-$7,000.00 

4. Teacher Grants- $3513.70 (committee members to approve grants—please email Brian 

Bolinder) 

5. Jump Start Tracker $2000.00 

•  Trust Land Carry over will be discussed and voted in the January Community Council meeting 

Report 

• Invitation for SBO and class officers to attend our next meeting on January 6, 2020.  Breakout 

sessions will be with department heads along with SBO’s 

• Many families are being affected by pandemic 

• Question was asked about tracking time spent on devices.  Parents are wanting to know exactly 

how long there students are doing work.  Marni Diamond will contact district for an update. 

Motion to adjourn by Tiffany Rees and Holly Reynolds seconded the motion. 

Next meeting January 6, 2021 at 1:15 p.m.  Location TBD 

 


